## The Columbus Boychoir School, "Newsletter", Volume VII, No. 11, page three bond of School, Westland Ville L. .. .. 1. .. Leaven

Tuesday night was clean-up night. We did our laundry, got a good hot shower, and polished our shoes. Before we went to bed, Mr. & Mrs. Wolfe and Mr. Bryant, treated us to sodas because they thought we had conducted ourselves so well. Barry Yaches

SMORGASBORD is something not often enjoyed by the Boychoir on tour, but in Pueblo, Colorado we all had an excellent one! After dinner some boys went out while other boys stayed in the motel and battled colds. - Michael O'Flaherty

THURSDAY, November 15th we took a guided tour of the United States Air Force Academy. It is the toughest military academy to get into in the United States. The requirements to get in are: age 17-22, a male citizen of the United States, good moral character, not married, good physical condition, at least 5'6" tall and no more than 6'6", and be in the top third of your high school class.

The physical education program at the Academy is wonderful. The gym is in the shape of a "U". It has four basketball courts, three swimming pools, and a special gym for gymnastics. All the cadets are required to play varsity or intramural sports. We watched some of the classes the cadets were taking. We saw a class in boxing, basketball, gymnastics and a class on posture and standing erect. We were told to watch closely.

The cadet dorms are four stories high and two cadets share a room. There are twentyfour hundred cadets. They are divided into twenty-four squadrons. We stopped at Arnold Hall and saw the band rehearsing. The hall was named after the first five star general. There is a living room where cadets may entertain guests. A cadet is allowed to watch TV on his own free time. They also have a large ballroom where they hold dances.

There are only seven hundred freshman selected each year. Freshman have to report for training about July first and are not allowed to go home until the next June. After the freshman year, the cadets are allowed to go home. A freshman is given ten dollars a month, a sophomore is given fifteen, a junior is given twenty-five dollars, and a senior receives ... thirty-five dollars per month. Only seniors are permitted to have cars.

We ate lunch at the Academy Cafeteria. We were all very impressed with the tour. -article by Arthur Ster

WE ARRIVED IN BOULDER, COLORADO to visit the University of Colorado. We were greeted by Bill Wolfe, son of our teachers Mr. & Mrs. Donald Wolfe. Bill is an alumni of the Boychoir. School. We went to the University to hear Bill's Madrigal Group sing." After they sang we sang several of our songs. - Allan Tucker

In Boulder, Colorado we sang a choral concert at the First Congregational Church. The church had good acoustics and the audience responded well. After the concert the boys were assigned to private homes. That night it snowed heavily, but the show did not stick to the ground. The next morning we left Boulder for Rock Springs, Wyoming. - M. Crosby

of Soli' THE DAILY SCHEDULE on tour so far had been going pretty good. Our six one half hour periods have been more organized than usual. The concerts have been very good ... We have seen many interesting things from oil-wells to the Air Force Academy.

of the property is in

The snow has added the perfect touch to our beautiful Rocky Mountain scenery. We have been able to take pictures of the mountains and Indian City.

We have been quicker at loading the luggage than usual. Air and Allebrow Land

So far this tour is turning out to be one of the best we have ever had. - Stephen Bryant received a weeks as as a second day MTSDY TY. ATA IT's

## REMAINING TOUR ITINERARY

Monday, Nov. 26th - Cheyenne, Wyoming - Ramada Inn - (no concert)

Tuesday, Nov. 27th - Norton, Kansas - Hotel Kent - concert